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Comments: Fixed anchors significantly improve the safety of climbers, ensuring reliable and redundant

protection. Changing policy to prohibit them when they have been allowed for decades will cause confusion and

introduce risk for climbers. Climbing is an adventure sport with a rich history and the routes that contributed to the

development of the sport rely on bolt protection to be done safely. 

Restricting the establishment of new routes to "existing climbing opportunities" on non-Wilderness lands is

unenforceable and will create confusion amongst land managers and climbers.


